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 Our vision is to create an urban cohousing neighbourhood, which promotes social and environmental sustainability, based on respect and shared responsibilities. 
	• Through robust eco-design and layout establish a cohesive community, which fosters wellbeing, diversity and the right use of resources. 
	• Develop and foster a thriving living environment, which uses clear communication, decision-making and conflict resolution guidelines that promote tolerance, safety, respect and co-operation. 

Notes of UCOL meeting held on Thursday 23 July at 7.30pm
at the Centre for Sustainability staffroom and via Zoom

Chair: Sander		Notetaker: Anne
Present: Karen, Rainer, Sandy, Min, Catherine, Tim, Warren (left early) Liz, Pauline, Alex, Gay, Sander, Anne; [by Zoom] Marianne, Donald, Anthony, Anna, Jan, Sara, Claire
[bookmark: m_-2282785855538234227__Hlk45226837]Apologies:  Dennis & Adelyn, Susan Jack, Rosemarie and Maurice, Frances, Roz & Michael, Maria & Juan, Sue Taylor

Minute 1: 	that we pay S&W’s invoice for this month.
Minute 2:	 that the directors approach eHaus and S&W (as eHaus Otago) to express our disappointment around the unapproved cost of taping and to seek recompense.
Minute 3: 	that we accept the plan presented by the EV owners to establish EV charging facilities	

1	Appreciations
Anthony – thanks for setting up site visit and workshop and meal
Anna – Min and Warren working on Body Corp
Sandy – Working bee and all that it achieved

2	Body Corp/Cohousing community decisions (Min/Warren; see docs sent out)
Warren explained where his paper on “Tight vs Loose Culture” came from. 
On Sunday, we will look at proposal for two structures – body corp rules and members agreement – and how that would work.
Min has split the matters already dealt with into two documents. Intention: decisions will be made at membership level, then where necessary taken to body corp for decision there.
Min intends to compile body corp fees, maintenance schedule (Juan and Tim also working on this).
Note - sauna is present reality, spa pool is future planning.
Catherine stressed that the items in the members’ agreement need to be decided before we move in.

3	Organisation for Body Corp Workshop 26 July (Min) 
Workshop at Numberworks 2pm-5pm, followed by potluck meal at 25 Pacific St

4	Follow-up on passive house compliance issue (Alex; see his emails)
Extra labour and tape used to achieve passivhaus standard, this expenditure did not go through correct process for identifying and approving expenditure outside budget. Because this is over $20,000, needs full group approval.
In response to Alex’s email,majority of people supported paying immediately, but others wanted discussion tonight. 
This was an issue with drawings – the full extent of taping wasn’t shown, wasn’t included in original pricing. 
Directors will take up questions over the design with Baden, asking for ehaus to take responsibility for the extra expense.
Our contract with S&W requires that we pay what has been approved by QS.
Tim: airtightness between units uncertain, discussed with passivhaus certifier and agreed that individual units might not pass blowdoor test, but that overall airtightness would be achieved. This would need each unit to be tested with the units on either side also under pressure. Now he won’t know if this would work.
Other occasions resulting in extra work and expenditure are being followed up with S&W to ensure that in the future, proper process is followed around variations and additional expense.
Rainer: ehaus provided the design, and if this was necessary to achieve the aim, they need to take responsibility for extra cost
Donald: BCG timing and information was an issue – recommendation was not to pay, because the information given at the time was that S&W overreached. S&W on learning curve to build passivhaus – they need to have skin in the game, and be part of discussion between directors and ehaus about who pays now.
Catherine: unhappy to not complete taping on remaining 3 units. If we had had this discussion some time back, in time to make an informed decision, that would have been different. 
We decided that we will not put a stop to the taping of the remaining units. 

Minute 1: 	that we pay S&W’s invoice for this month. 				9G, 8B, 2O  
	Reasons for orange cards:
	 - What was the point of sub-contracting with ehaus if they are taking no responsibility?
	 - Because this is unbudgeted, we should defer payment for a month, to retain leverage in this 	dispute.
Minute 2:	 that the directors approach ehaus and S&W (as ehaus Otago) to express our disappointment around the unapproved cost of taping and to seek recompense.	          All G

5	BCG (see Maria’s email and report)
Maira - a quick snapshot of the report shows that our remaining CONTINGENCY is just over $31K. 
In addition we will spend a further $926,04 plus 6K remaining of the airtightness issue 
Therefore our total contingency remaining would be 25K.
Rainer – Nicola is very conservative, so contingency is unlikely to be as low as $25K but less than $50K. If it was to become necessary to add a further $60K, that would average $2,500/unit
Interest rates have dropped 1%

6	PCG (see notes of last PCG meeting)
Highlights: 	BCG accepted 30 day extension which makes final build day 21 January 
		Heritage fence - still waiting for quotes
		meeting on 3 August with lawyers, surveyors, directors, etc regarding unit titling
Need for updated valuation for those raising mortgages – opportunity for those in this position to approach valuers together for valuation

7	EV Charging Proposal (Tim)
Quote from electrician for EV charging  - 6 16amp power points, (upgradable in future) at cost of $6500.
Six current owners pay $1100 each, new people will also pay $1100 into fund to add further chargers.
All chargers will be metered.

Minute 3: 	that we accept the plan presented by the EV owners to establish EV charging facilities	
													All G
8	Update to do list (Donald)
Thanks to those who have updated list. 
Highlighted in red urgent items that need to be attended to immediately.
Decision on satellite dishes, etc – cables are installed but satellite dishes, etc will be added after we move in as required. We will ensure that Sue T has the TV connection she needs.

9	Report from last working bee 
[bookmark: _GoBack] Great work done, in good time. Brown shed went to the digger driver for free, and he removed it from site. We will build a simpler purpose-built structure for bike storage 

10	Site visit (Rainer)
UCOL site visit Friday 24th at 12.30 and Saturday 25th in the morning. Groups to be organized at meeting for those interested.
Hazards - open trenches, clambering up to D units – good footwear, wear vests and hard hats, be aware of feet. 

11	Report on Waiting List
Anne wrote to the six people on our waiting list. 
Rosemarie and Maurice and Mike Hazel are both withdrawing from the waiting list but do not wish to have their money refunded - both are suggesting it could be put toward the work on the fence.
Three of the others on the list (Kevin Booth, Joe Booth, Feye Lyall-Lobb) wish to remain on the list, They all remain interested in buying a unit, but not renting.
Ken and Sue Pullar have asked to withdraw from the list, and their $5000 will be returned to them. (The waiting list money is held in a separate account and does not impact UCOL's finances)

12	Open Forum
July chair and note-taker: Rainer and Marianne
Be careful that the door to Sustainability Centre is locked when leaving.

